
ECS Families,

While we did not get a decision from the state on Wednesday about how
we can reopen, we did get information about how we cannot reopen. 
Schools will not be allowed to open with any students on campus in July.
This means that we must either open remotely or delay our scheduled
opening and reallocate the missed days.  Our staff, administration, and
Board have shared opinions and concerns about these two options over
the last 24 hours. The preferences were very evenly split.  The final
decision was made at last night's Board meeting that we will maintain
our start date and will open with remote instruction for all students on
July 29 as previously scheduled. 

While there were compelling reasons for and against each option, some
of the advantages to maintaining our July 29 start date and opening with
remote instruction include the following:

Health-compromised staff and students will be able to fully
participate in those essential early days of the school year.
When the anticipated decision of opening our schools at 50%
capacity comes from the Governor, our students will already be
confident with remote platforms and procedures.
The eventual transition to a 50% scenario will be very challenging
for our staff, students, and families.  Building rapport and
familiarity before navigating that new challenge will be essential.
We will be able to maintain our breaks and track outs through the
school year.
There is a possibility that all schools will still open remotely in
August, so there would be no definite advantage in delaying our
start. 

As a staff we have gathered information about how our spring remote
instruction was effective and what should be maintained.  We also have
ideas of ways we can make remote instruction even more effective. We
recognize that remote instruction is particularly challenging for our new
students and youngest students, and we will be working on plans to help
those groups adjust and start the year strong.

Over the next few weeks we will be communicating information for
those families who will need to borrow a device from us.  We will be
working with PAWS to develop a virtual Meet the Teacher plan. We are
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continuing to make all preparations for our eventual return to campus
including seeking a nurse, finalizing signage and wait spots, practicing
our new temperature and symptoms screening and carpool procedures. 
While we will open with remote learning, everyone's goal is to be
together on campus again.

We have narrowed our options for an eventual 50% opening to two plans,
but will wait until the Governor makes that eventual announcement to
finalize a plan.  We know that this change to 50% could come as early as
mid-August or it could come much later in the year depending on the
status of the virus in our state.  We saw that after the Memorial Day
holiday our positive cases grew significantly which slowed our progress
toward reopening.  PLEASE maintain distance and wear face masks every
day, especially though this holiday weekend, so we can reach the point
of opening in person.  

I am eager for the day when I email you that we will all return to
campus together.  While today is not that day, it is a step forward
toward the beginning of a year that will be great.  It will be different,
but it will be a year of learning and growing and experiences we'll never
forget.

Christi Whiteside, MSA
Director
Endeavor Charter School
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